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Katherine Tufts 
I have been in the Bird Club for over 20 years. My earliest memories are of Jo Solem and Bonnie Ott helping me to learn 

new birds. Sometimes my identification might seem a little far-fetched, so Jo’s response would usually be, “Interesting if 

true.” 

I remember how hard I worked with Lisa Colangelo on bird vocalization and duck identification. 

I will never forget Emy Holdridge’s laugh or her Hersey’s Kisses cookies. 

I was involved in planning and facilitating trips to the Delaware shore, was a Chapter Director and State Director for 

numerous years, wrote local Chapter Chatter for many years, was an area coordinator for several seasonal bird counts, 

served as MOS Scholarship Chair, coordinated staffing the HCBC Greenfest display table, and am a member of the 200 

Club. 


